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Message from the Head Teacher –  Jess Wrigley 
 

It's been a busy start to 2025 for Dibden Park School. We have cov-

ered so much in the past few months, I hope you enjoy reading about 

it in the newsletter. We have also now confirmed the term dates for 

2025-2026, including the 2 week break in the Autumn term, please 

keep an eye out for the letter in your inbox.  

This term we've had students taking part in a ghost hunt, the fire ser-

vice visited, we took part in World Book Day and raised an incredible 

£75.97 for Red Nose Day as well as many other events. We also held 

our first parent/carer meetings, giving you a chance to get feedback 

from your child's teachers/tutors and we then sent you a mid-year 

progress report.  

We are finishing the term with some Easter linked activities this week, 

and we hope your children enjoy the good weather and the tasks we 

have planned. We wish you all a restful break, we know the change in 

routine can be hard for students. The summer term starts on Tuesday 

22nd April, and we have lots of exciting things planned already.  
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Term Dates 
 

 Return to school after 

Easter — Tuesday 22nd 

April 2025 

 May half term — 26th May 

2025 for 1 week 

 Inset Day — 2nd June 

2025 

 Last day of the summer 

term — Tuesday 22nd July 

2025 



Primary 

Lyndhurst, Brockenhurst and Hythe classes have worked extremely hard this term within their 

learning. They have completed a range of English & Maths tasks to challenge their understanding 

and working together to solve problems. 

In Science they enjoyed a range of investigations looking at force and are now exploring electricity 

circuits. 

They have enjoyed their Roman art looking at mosaics and making their own roman soldiers and 

shields. 





 

Food Tech 

DT 

In cookery this term, the theme 

for food has been ‘Italian reci-

pes’ The students have enjoyed 

cooking up some delicious meals 

and learning the skills that come 

alongside making these dishes. 

Safe to say, all the food made 

went down a treat! 



 

Pastoral 

The Pastoral team have been supporting students with 

life skills sessions this term. Students have had to budget 

and shop for items to cook themselves lunch. Other      

students have also continued with their tea and coffee 

trolley around school. Student have also been making 

play dough, cloud dough and slime this term. Students 

have also been learning about “how their bodies change 

when going through puberty.” The Pastoral team have 

been supporting students with the school’s free period 

products, which is accessible to all students.  

Horse Riding 

As an extra-curricular activity this term, two of our students have 

had the amazing opportunity to go horse riding at Ford Farm. 

This has been something they have thoroughly enjoyed and it’s 

great to see them try something new that widens their interests! 



 

Football 

World Book Day 

As you all know, football is a very popular sport here at Dibden Park. Here is a 

great picture of students from all across the school joining in, showing great 

teamwork and resilience. Some of the secondary students have  been running a 

football training session for the younger students in Primary. 

World book day this year was a great success. The students and 

staff enjoyed coming into school dressed up as different characters 

from a book of their choice. 



 

Easter Week Activities 

Red Nose Day 
Dibden Park raised a WHOPPING £75 this 

year for Red Nose Day. There were a  

number of activities on the day such as a 

cake sale, obstacle course, team games 

and more! 

Students have taken part in Easter 

activities this week, including egg 

decorating, Easter bunny making, 

Easter card making, Easter Egg hunt, 

Easter quiz and a lovely visit from 

Em’s Friendly Farm.  



Student Council  
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School council have continued to work together this term 

to come up with new and exciting fund raising ideas.  

This will be to raise money for new outdoor play equip-

ment and resources for the school.  

 

Dibden Park is now working together with another school 

in Waterlooville called Jubilee School.  

Their school council visited Dibden Park where our stu-

dents  spent time giving their school a tour and sharing 

their ideas and thoughts from their school council 

meeting.  
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At Dibden Park School 

our team of staff are all 

trained in Trauma In-

formed Practice to sup-

port all our students 

with nurturing and safe  

boundaries.  

 

Trauma Informed Prac-

tice is embedded within 

our school by using the 

3 C’s 

 

Connect– Reaching 

out to our young people 

to make them feel “seen” 

and kept in mind.  

 

Co-Regulate—
Develop and support a 

sense of safety in the 

young person and the 

environment.  

 

Co– Reflect—
Support with therapeutic 

boundaries to develop 

safe and effective ways of  

being.  

TIP—Trauma Informed Practice 



Local Holiday Clubs  


